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The Mayor and City Council shall discuss and possibly take action to enter into an intergovernmental
agreement (IGA) between the City of Maricopa Police Department and the Pinal County Sheriff's Office
(PCSO) for a five (5) year contract to enhance law enforcement services concerning regional SWAT response to
law enforcement critical incidents.  Funds are available for this IGA under the Grants Fund, Police Uniform
Services, Regular Employees (22022122-51100) and the General Fund, Police Operations, Regular Employees
(10022122-51100).   Discussion and Action.

Currently, MPD relies on DPS to provide SWAT resources for major incidents.  DPS is responsible to provide
support to most of the state.  This commitment creates the risk that DPS SWAT may not be immediately
available to provide SWAT tactical support when needed.  This creates an increased risk level to our city and
our employees.  This risk is minimized by joining the Pinal County Regional team.  This transition will improve
response times significantly.  The intergovernmental agreement (IGA) will entail the Maricopa Police
Department assigning trained Maricopa Officers to the Pinal County Regional SWAT team on a part time basis
subject to call outs.  This IGA does not reduce the staffing of MPD. This assignment will involve one training
day per month and periodic call outs to assist PCSO with tactical related critical incidents within Pinal County.
If any overtime was accrued during those call outs it can be absorbed within MPD’s budget. With our current
set-up MPD maintains and trains 11 members on its Special Response Team at a minimum of one day per
month. Staff recommends assigning 7 team members to the Pinal County Regional Team, reducing our
training commitment.  This agreement will act as a force multiplier for manpower and equipment for critical
incidents in Maricopa.  This IGA would eliminate the need for Maricopa to maintain, equip and train its
current tactical team.

This item will be presented by James Hughes, Police Chief.

Staff recommends the Mayor and City Council enter into an intergovernmental agreement (IGA) between the
City of Maricopa Police Department and the Pinal County Sheriff's Office (PCSO) for a five (5) year contract to
enhance law enforcement services concerning regional SWAT response to law enforcement critical incidents.
There is no budgetary impact to the City entering into this IGA, savings would be realized in a reduction of
training hours and equipment needs.
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